RV YANE ENVIRON

Mr. Tom Brodell

Compliance Officer

Georgia Department of Natural Resources
Environmental Protection Division

Response and Remediation Program

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Dr. SE, East Tower, Suite 1054
Atlanta, GA 30334

RE: DECEMBER 2017 PROGRESS LETTER REPORT
COLONIAL TERMINALS, PLANT #2 SITE
GEORGIA HAZARDOUS SITE INVENTORY NO. 10098

Dear Mr. Brodell:

On behalf of our client Colonial Terminals, Ramboll Environ US Corporation
(Ramboll Environ) is providing the Georgia Environmental Protection Division
(EPD) this Progress Letter Report as requested in EPD’s correspondence dated
November 14, 2017. The purpose of this letter is to document the activities
that have been conducted since the submittal of the May 2016 Semi-Annual
Status Report for the Colonial Terminals Plant #2 Site (EPD Hazardous Site
Response Act [HSRA] No. 10098) located at 373 North Lathrop Avenue in
Savannah, Chatham County, Georgia.

AGENCY COMMUNICATIONS DURING THIS REPORTING PERIOD
(May 31, 2016 - December 20, 2017)

The following communications were documented since submittal of the Semi-
Annual Progress Report, dated May 31, 2016:

e February 2, 2017 - On behalf of the site’s responsible parties (RPs),

Ramboll Environ provided responses to comments that EPD provided on

February 16, 2016, regarding documents submitted during 2014 and
2015 for the site.

e February 10, 2017 - EPD provided comments to the RPs on the 2016
Voluntary Remediation Program (VRP) documents.

e April 27, 2017 - EPD provided responses to the comments that the RPs

submitted on six (of the seven) comments that EPD provided on
February 16, 2016, regarding the documents submitted during 2014
and 2015.
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e June 14, 2017 - Colonial Terminals submitted a letter to the EPD requesting a phone call to
discuss EPD’s letter dated April 27, 2017, regarding the site.

e June 22, 2017 - A conference call was held between Colonial Terminals, EPD, and Ramboll
Environ to discuss the site.

SITE ACTIVITIES - CURRENT PERIOD OF PERFORMANCE
(May 31, 2016 — December 20, 2017)

In accordance with the agreement with the RP’'s and EPD under the VRP, no additional site work was
required to be conducted. Therefore, there have been no activities conducted at the Colonial Terminals

Plant #2 site since during the current period of performance.

ACTIONS SCHEDULED FOR THE NEXT REPORTING PERIOD
(December 20, 2017 - May 20, 2018)

The following action is currently planned for the next reporting period:

» Colonial Terminals will work with EPD to resolve the outstanding biological oxygen demand
issue.
If you have any questions, comments, and/or need further information, please contact us at your

earliest convenience.
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Yours sincerely,

No. PE33954
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Juliette Rose, GA PE#3395 i Jeff Margolin

Senior Consultant Principal
D +1 678 388 1676 D +1 678 388 1664
jjrose@ramboll.com jmargolin@ramboll.com

cc: Mr. Jim Baker - Colonial Terminals (electronic copy)
Mr. Tom Dolan - Colonial Terminals (electronic copy)
Susan Anglin, Claims and Superfund Advisor, Exxon Mobil Envir. Service Co. (electronic copy)
Trever Foster, VP Chief Counsel-Commercial Transactions, BFEL Indemnitor, Inc.
(electronic copy)
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